SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

To:  
Mayor and Deputy Mayor of Sandy Town Council


Chairman and Vice-Chairman of Planning, Parks and Open
Spaces Committee


All Members of Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee

There will be a Meeting of the Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee to be held on Monday 16th March in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 7.30pm.

10th March 2009







Jonathan Whitehurst










Deputy Town Clerk

AGENDA

1.  
Apologies
2.  
To Receive Statutory Declarations of Interests from Members 

(a)  Prejudicial interests.

(b)  Personal interests.
3.   Planning applications received for comment by Sandy Town Council











(Any plans received for comment by Sandy Town Council will be on display in the Committee Room from 7.15 p.m. onwards and Members are requested to view these prior to this item).
(See List Attached Page 3)
 4.
To approve the Minutes of the Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee Meeting held on Monday 2nd February 2009.
To sign the Minutes of the Meeting of the Monday 2nd February 2009 and as approved/amended and adopted by Full Council Meeting held on Monday 
16th February 2009.  (Previously circulated)
5.    Verbal report from any local member who attended Development Control Committee on any matters affecting Sandy

6.   Central Bedfordshire Mapping Project
To receive and consider Deputy Clerk’s report (Copy attached).

7.    Emergency Plan incorporating Flood Plan

To receive and consider Deputy Clerk’s report (Copy attached).
8.    Request from Sandy Cricket Club
To receive and consider Deputy Clerk’s report (Copy attached).

9.    Request from Churches Together in Sandy and Beeston
To receive and consider Deputy Clerk’s report (Copy attached).
10.  Allotments
To receive and consider Deputy Clerk’s report (Copy attached).
11.  Burial of long term residents of Sandy 

To receive and consider Deputy Clerk’s report (Copy attached).

12.   Street Naming and Numbering

To receive and consider Deputy Clerk’s report (Copy attached).

13.   Robert Peel Lower School Travel Plan
To receive and consider Deputy Clerk’s report (Copy attached).

*14. Update Additional Allotment land
To receive and consider Deputy Clerk’s report (Copy attached).
*15. Allotment land

To receive and consider Clerk’s report (Copy attached).
16.   Press Release
*Exempt information – Public Bodies (Admission to Meeting) Act 1960 and Section (6, 8 & 9) of the Local Government (Access to Information Act) 1985. The Press and Public are given notice that they may be requested to retire during consideration of this item.
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Deputy Clerk’s Report
6.   Central Bedfordshire Mapping Project
A letter and draft Sandy settlement network route has been received from Bedfordshire Rural Communities Charity about updating the Mid Beds Cycle Route Mapping Project (2001). (Copy attached Page 9 onwards) 

In order to complete the update they are asking that the Town Council:

Consider the relative position of the respective cycle routes.  
(Members are requested to decide whether they would like to give comment on the Central Bedfordshire Mapping Project, closing date for which is Tuesday 31st March 2009). 
7.   Emergency Plan incorporating Flood Plan (cont)
Members may recall that an emergency plan incorporating flood plan for Sandy has been discussed at various Council meetings. The Planning Parks and Open Spaces Committee 16th July 2007 resolved that the Town Clerk completes as many gaps in the Community Emergency Plan as possible. (Copy attached Page 19 onwards) 
Mid Beds District Council provided Sandy Town Council with empty sand bags and these were stored at the Stratford Road depot. 

(Members are requested to instruct on how they want to proceed).

8.   Request from Sandy Cricket Club
A letter has been received from Sandy Cricket Club with regard to requesting permission to erect a sliding sight screen at The Sunderland Road Recreation Ground. (Copy attached See Page 29) The sight screen comprises a top and bottom guide rail approximately 40 metres long between which will run a screen approximately 6 metres wide and 3.5 metres high. The cricket club would like it constructed between the all weather fence and the floodlight pylons, it will be lockable when not in use and coated with anti graffiti paint.

If permission is granted and the cricket club gains funding, the sight screen would be installed in mid May.
(Members are requested to decide whether they would like to give permission for the erecting of the sliding sight screen).
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9.   Request from Churches Together in Sandy and Beeston

A letter has been received from Churches Together in Sandy and Beeston with regard to hold a event to celebrate Pentecost, on Sunday 31st May and they seek permission to use Bedford Road Recreation Ground. (Copy attached Page 31) The games and sports for young people will start at 3.30 pm, followed by a picnic tea and short act of worship, which they hope will be accompanied by a small brass band. The event will conclude around 5.45 pm. 
They would like to use a speaker system, which operates from a car battery, so seek permission for one car to have access onto the recreation ground.
(Members are requested to decide whether they would like to give permission for the event and allowing one car access on to Bedford Road Recreation Ground)
10.  Allotments
Members may recall that they approved the testing of the land at The Limes Open Space to be tested to see if it is suitable for allotments.

The soil sample was sent to the National Laboratory Service (part of the Environment Agency) and they subsequently returned an analytical report. (Copy attached Page 33 onwards)
A letter has been received from Andre Douglas, Technical Officer, Mid Beds District Council with his comments of the NLS analytical report that was sent to him. (Copy attached Page 38)
(Members are requested to decide how they want to proceed).
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11. Burial of long term residents of Sandy 

Members will recall that Town Council requested a report on the issue of the burial of long term residents of Sandy who have moved out of the town. 

Parishioners (Residents of Sandy and people who were a resident of Sandy in the last two years) are charged single fees and non-parishioners (Non-Residents of Sandy and people who have not been a resident of Sandy in the last two years) are charged treble fees.

To prove that a resident used to live in Sandy within the last two years the register of electors provided to the Town Council by Mid Bedfordshire District Council is checked. Though the Register of Electors only proves that they at this address on the day that the person registered to vote provided the information to Mid Beds District Council. A person can also not be added to the Mid Bedfordshire District Council register of electors until they are 17 years of age. 

There are number of things that need to be considered.

· How does the Town Council check that the person has previously lived in Sandy all or most of their lives? The Town Council would need sixty to seventy years worth of back copies of the Register of Electors.

· Even if a person has lived in Sandy since they were born, they would probably have lived at various addresses around the town. The Register of Electors is not provided in alphabetical order by people’s names. 

· How could the Town Council check the first seventeen years of someone’s life?
· How many years do you have to live in Sandy to become a long term resident of Sandy?

· If the resident has a period of time at some stage of living not in Sandy, would this disqualify them from being a long term resident of Sandy.

· The length of time allowed after leaving Sandy to live in a nursing home / old people’s home? Would the same apply if a person went to live with or near family?

(Members are requested to decide whether they wish to keep the existing policy or change the policy and if so how they will change it). 
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12.   Street Naming and Numbering

A letter and plan has been received from Mid Bedfordshire District Council with regard to the Street Naming and Numbering of the land rear of 35 St Neots Road, Sandy. (Copy attached Page 39 onwards) The developer has proposed the following name for the block of flats: Banks Lodge. 

(Members are requested to decide whether or not they are in agreement with the Street Name). 
13.
Robert Peel Lower School Travel Plan
As Members will recall Cllr Aldis, Cllr Blaine and the Clerk or the Deputy Clerk were to meet with Robert Peel Lower School to discuss the Travel Plan at the Town Council offices. On the 27th February 2009, Cllr Aldis, Cllr Blaine and the Deputy Clerk met with representatives from Robert Peel Lower School Julie Warriner Chair of Governors and David Saunders Headteacher.

A number of proposals were discussed and ways in which to accomplish these.
(Information only)
9
5

